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Admi.ni.strative   Evaluations

DEAN I  S   ANNOUNCEMENTS

In   accord  with  President  Windsor.s  memorandum  of  January   16,1976,   I   would
like   to  encourage  faculty  members   to   pick  up  evaluation   foy`ms   and  materi.als   l.n
the  President's  office  concerning   the  evaluations  of  Dean  Polis,   Cal   Hones,   and
myself,   and   in  ny  office   concerning   the  evaluations  of  Deans  MCLoughland.
Edwards,   and  Wood.     Your  participation   in   these  evaluations   is   si.ncerely  appre-
c i a ted .

*****

ort  News School   Volunteer  Pro

For  the  past  several   years,   interested  citizens,  parents,  and  non-parents
have  given  freely  of  thei.r  time  on  a  regularly  scheduled  basis  as   volunteers   in
the  Newport  News   public   schools.      This  year,   the  Newport  News  School   Volunteer
Program  is  tryl.ng  to  identl.fy  additional   resource  people  throughout  the  area
who  may  have   a   few  mornings  or  afternoons   available  during   the   school   term  and
would   be  willing   to   share   their   special   skills  or   knowledge  with  the  children
and   the  young  adults   in   the   public   schools.      Mrs.   Marjory  D.   Schell,   Coordina-
tor  of`Volunteers,   has  extended  a   special   invitation  to  Christopher  Newport
College  faculty  members   to   partici.pate   in   this   program.      In   addi.tion   to  making
contributl.ons   in   areas  of  academic   specialization,   faculty  members  who   have
rich  travel   experiences,   hobbies,   or  other  talents  are  encouraged  to  share  and
dl.scuss   topl.cs   of   interest  wi.th   students   in   the  Newport  News   school   system.

If  you  are   i.nterested  in  participati.ng   in  thi.s   program,   please  stop  by  the
Dean's   office  and   fi.1l   out  one  of   the   forms   that  Mrs.   Schell   has   furnl.shed   to
identify  your  ay`ea(s)   of  i.nterest.

*****

Thank   You

On   behalf  of  the  Adminl.sty.ation,   the  Affirmative  Action  Committee,   and   the
Affl.rmative  Action  Coordinator,   I   would   li.ke  to  express   sincere  thanks  for  the
excellent  Faculty  and  Staff  cooperation  and  prompt  replies  concerning  Affirmative
Acti.on/Equal   Oppot`tunity  activities  at  Christopher  Newport  College.

*****

i.ni.a   Social Science  Association   Meeti.n

I   am  pleased   to  announce   that  thi.s  year's   annual   meeti.ng  of  the  Virginia
Social   Science  Associati.on  wi.1l   be   held  at  Christopher  Newport  College     on  Apri.12
and   3.     In   vi.ew  of  the  nati.onal   attention  currently  being  gi.ven   to  experiential
learning,   open   learni.ng,   and   "non-tradi.tional   studies,"   the   topi.c   "Experiential

the  Social..Sciences"   has   been   selected   for  thi.s  year's   paper   in   the
and   Instruction  Session  of  the  conference.

Papers  are   invited   from  faculty  members  who  may  wish   to   report  on  community
involvement  of  non-tradi.tional   students,   speci.al   projects,   innovative  ways  of
teaching  social   sciences,   etc.     If  you  are   interested   in  presenting  such  a  report,
please  send  a  one-page  abstract  of  your  topic  by  the  first  of  February  to:



rl
Mrs.   Martha   Turnage
Dean   of  Community   Development
I.   Sergeant   Reynolds   Community  College
P.    0.    Box   12084
Richmond,   Vi.rginia   23241.

*****

Congratulations

Please  join  me   in   congratulating   Bi.11   Winter  on   the   successful   defense  of
hi.s   di.ssertation   at  American   Uni.versity  on   December   17.      Bill   will   receive   his
Ph.D.    in   May.

*****

New   Facult Posl'tions

Two  new  faculty  positi.ons   have  been  authorl.zed  for  the  1976-77  academic  year
One   is   tn   the   Department  of  Chemistry;   the  other  in   Philosophy.     Specific  details
concerning   these   appointments   will   appear   i.n   future   issues   of  the  CNC  Community
Chronicle  as   notices   of  job  vacancies  are   publi.shed.

ADMISSI0N§   ur-FICE

Prel iminar Admissions   Re

The  following   summarizes  classified  appll.cations   processed   for  the  Spri.ng
Semester  as  of  January  13,   and  compay`es   these  figures  wi.th  the  totals  for  last
year.     As  further  data  become  avai.lable  after  Registration   it  will   be  reported
here .

1975                             1976                             %   Chang_e_

::::i  i8::.i:::ion            i!!                 i::                  : ::%

FACULTY    NEWS

Stuart   and  Marl.e   Van   Orden   have  a   combined  exhibi.t  of  thei.r  work  at  the
Peni.nsula  Arts  Associ.ati.on,10207   Warwick   Boulevard,   from  January   11   to
February  4.      The   gallery   is   open  Tuesdays   through  Sundays   from  noon   to   5:00  P.M.

NOTICES

of  DeveloDi rector ment  and  Assistant  to  the  Presi.dent

The  closing  date  for  recel.ving  applications  for  the  position  of  Di.rector  of
Development  and  Admi.nistratl.ve  Assistant  to   the  President   is  January  31,1976,   not
December   1,1975,   as   reported   in   a   previous   announcement.

*****



Artmobile  Exhibition tobe Shown   at   CNC

The  manner   in  which  twelve  artists   from  varying  time  periods  and  geographic
locati.ons   interpreted  nature  and  their  envi.ronments   1.s   the  subject  of  a  Virginl.a
Museum  Artmobile  exhibition  currently  touring  the  State.     Please  invite  your
students  to  stop  i.n  for  a  visit.

The   exhibiti.on,   THE   NATURE   0F   LANDSCAPE,    shows   how  many   influences   played
important  roles     in  the  artists'   depictions  of  landscapes  and  seascapes.     All   of
the  paintings   in  the  exhi.bition  are  on   loan   from  the  permanent  collection  of  the
Vi.rginia   Museum.

The  Artmobile  containing  the  display  will   be  located   i.n  front  of  the  Campus
Center  of  Chy`istopher  Newport  College   and  will   be  open   to   the  public   from  2:00  P.M.
to   4:00   P.M.,   Monday,   January   19,   and   9:00  A.M.   to   4:00   P.M..   Tuesday,   January   20,
and  Wednesday,   January  21.

*****

Bi centenn i al TV   Course  Offered   at  CNC

As`  part  of   I.ts  B1.centennl.al   celebration,   Christopher  Newport  College  will   be
offering  a   broadcast  course   for   credit  called  THE  ADAMS  CHRONICLES,   detailed   the
lives  and  contri.butions   of  four  generations  of  the  Adans   fami.1y  from  1750   -1900.

The  course  will   be  coordinated  with   the  13-part  series  of  the   same  title,
produced   by  WNET,   New  York,   and   fed  nati.onally  by   the   Public  Broadcasting  Service,
beginning  Tuesday   (January   20)   9:00   P.M.   over  WHR0   TV,   Channel   15.      In   addition   to
the  Tuesday  evening   airi.ng,   each   program  will   be   shown   on   Sundays,   at  7:00  P.M.
and   on   Tuesday  mornings   at   8:10   A.M.

THE   ADAMS   CHRONICLES   is   American   hi.story   through   a   study   of  a   fami.ly  who
helped  design,   preserve,   and  expand  a   nation.     The  offices   that  John  Adams  and  his
descendants   held  parallel   the  hi.story  of  the  nation:     a  delegate  to  the  Fi.rst  and
Second  Continental   Congresses,   Commissioner  to   France   during   the  Revolutionary  War,
first  Amey`ican  mini.ster  to  Great  Bri.tain,   first  vi.ce=president,   second  president.
ml.mister  to  Prussia  and  Russia,   secretary  of  state,   si.xth  presi.dent,  member  of  the
House  of  Representati.ves,   mini.ster  to   Great  Britain  during  the  Civil   War,   officers
in   the  Union  Army,   financiers,   and   historians.     The   historic   personalities  with  whom
the  Adams   fami.ly  members  came   in  contact  will   also  be  central   to  the   series,   per-
sonall.ties   such  as   Benjamin   Franklin,   John   Hancock,   Thomas   Jefferson,   and  Alexander
Hami l ton .

*****

Congratulations   to  Lucy  and  Joe  Latchum  on  the  birth  of  a   son,   Jeffrey  Haynes,
born  January   9.

SCHOLARSHIPS    &   FELLOWSHIPS

National Endowment  for  the  Humaniti.es

Durl.ng  the   past  week,   posters   have   been   placed  around   campus   announcing  the
NEH   Summer  Seminars   for  college   teachers   for   1976.      Seventy-ei.ght   seminars   will   be
offered   in   various   disciplines   of  the   humariities   and   the   humanistic   social   sciences.
College  faculty  members  who  are   selected  to  attend  the   seminars  will   receive
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stipends  of  $2,000  for  a  tenure  period  of  two  months   plus   housi.ng  and  travel
allowances   of  $250.

The  award   is  defini.tely  worth  applying   for.     Stuart  Van  Orden  was   a   recipient
of  the   NEH   Summer  Seminar  Award   last  year.

To  be  eli.gible,   applicants  must  have   faculty  positions  at  the  time  of  thei.r
pplicants  who   have   been   teaching  atapplication.     Preference  wi.ll

least  three  years  at  the  colle
although  applicants  need  not

Cahdi.dates  for  degrees  are  not  eligible,
have  advanced  degrees   to  qualify.



COMMITTEE REPORTS

TO:      Faculty.

FROM:      Ad-Hoc   Committee   on   Tenure   Policy.

Multiple  copies  of  the  draft  of  a   proposed  tenure  policy  have  been  placed
on  3-day  reserve  in  the   library.     In  order  to  finalize  a  policy  which  best  repre-
sents   the   ideas  of  all   parties  concerned,   the  Committee   is  aski.ng  for  informal
critiqtles  of  this  draft  before  bringing   it  to  the  faculty  for  formal   consideratl.on

The  Cormi.ttee  would  like  to  receive  these  critiques   in  meetings   in  accordance
wi.th   the  following   schedule:

January  26   -   President  and  Academic   Deans
January  27   -Faculty  Advisory  Committee
January   28   -   CNC   Chapter,   AAUP
January  29   -   Divi.sion  Coordinators  and

Department  Chai rmen
January  30  -Open  meeting  for  all   interested  faculty

members .

All    meetings   2:30-3:30   P.M.    i.n   CC-214.
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